Armfield Homeowners Association

Board of Directors Meeting

Minutes of March 24, 2005 Board Meeting
Present:
Tim Murray, Charlie Dutton, Dennis Kazuba, Dan Gordon and Paul Malherek

Management:
Barbara Brown, Lisa Wilson
Administrative:
1. The minutes for the January 27, 2005 Board meeting were approved.

2. The next Board meeting is scheduled for April 28, 2005 at the St. Veronica parish center, room P203.

3. The annual meeting has been tentatively scheduled for May 19, 2005, pending confirmation of availability of the school.
Report of Committees:

1. Architectural: Revised Architectural Guidelines and Maintenance Standards are being reviewed by the ARC.
2. Pool Committee: Pool house spring clean-up party to be organized.

3. Communications: Newsletter to be published in mid-April.

4. Web Site: Armstrong notified the Board that their web site is now up and running and is available for customer use.  Charlie Dutton will discuss with Barbara.

Management Agent Report:

1. Management provided an architectural chart indicating pending/complete ARC applications.

2. The action list was reviewed. 

a. Item #1, Phone conduit at pool: Tim Murray will discuss options with DPW.

b. Item #9, Sandwich board refurbishment: complete

c. Item #11, Liriope planting: in progress, to be completed in April.

d. Item #12, Entrance light proposals: Proposal received from PSE, additional proposals to be obtained.
e. Item #14, Road sign review: complete.

f. Item #16, Roads condition review: Management has completed a review of all road conditions and has provided a list to VDOT.

3. Management provided an updated violation chart and list of recently approved ARC applications.

4. Management recommended that the spring walk thru be delayed until the new Architectural Guidelines and Maintenance Standards are completed and distributed.

Unfinished Business:

1. A proposal from Valley Crest to plant River Birch trees at the Centerville Rd entrance was again tabled, pending further investigation by Dan Gordon into other potential tree selections.

2. A proposal from Webb Signs for a replacement rules sign for the pool tennis courts in the amount of $384.00 was approved. 

New Business:

1. A proposal for financial auditing services from Ahlberg & Associates for $1,175 was approved.

2. A proposal for pool house sprinkler maintenance in the amount of $1,120.00 was approved.

3. The Board approved a usage fee of $300 and a certificate of insurance will be required for any third party vendors that would like to use the Association facilities for tennis lessons.

4. The Board approved by a vote of 4 to 1 (Malherek dissenting) an increase in the associate pool membership from $395 to $450, effective immediately. 

Member Forum:
1. A letter of concern was received from a resident concerning trees on common area that are in danger of falling on the house and deck.  Management will contact Valley Crest to provide a proposal for services required.
Financial Matters:

1. Management presented financial reports for the period ending February 28, 2005. There was $34,086.32 in the operating account, $25,019.30 in the Money Market account, and $77,001.50 in certificates of deposit.  
Executive Session:
1. Armstrong Management presented a delinquency report and a collection status report.

Minutes Approved: 
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